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Greetings fellow Veterans and families.

Here we go into the summer months. Chapter 55 is going to be busy but we are also taking a close look at what we will be doing. The reason for this is simple. We have approximately 160 members which is more than we have ever had. It has taken about 23 years to reach this number of Chapter 55 members despite normal attrition from dropped or deceased members being removed from our roster. The problem that we are having is that despite having this many members we always have difficulty getting members to volunteer their time. 
A prime example of this was during the recent fund raising function at both local Walmart stores. I worked at the Heath location and there were times when we only had enough people to have one member at each door (thank you Sue Nuedecker for pitching in). My question is: - if we have 160 members who are mostly retired then why is it so difficult to get people to volunteer 2, 3 or 4 hours on a Saturday to do outreach in a county with over 15,000 Veterans? At the last Board of Directors meeting I advised the Board members that at the rate we are going we are going to have to take a serious look at our outreach efforts unless we can get more help. Our annual free coffee break on Memorial Day weekend is coming up for its 29th year. It is our second most important fund raising activity behind the aforementioned Walmart fund raiser. We need all of the help that we can get.

Lastly - we lost a very long time Life Member recently. Jim Welsh has been a member for so long that his membership number only had four numbers. Currently new members have seven numbers. Jim had been a member of Chapter 55 for nearly 30 years. I will truly miss him.

We have awarded our annual $500.00 scholarships. This is a blind selection process so it was quite surprising when two of the award winners turned out to be the grand children of Chapter 55 members. Congratulations to Cauner (CJ) Klein, Brent Monroe and Kaitlin McCarty on being VVA Chapter 55's 2017 scholarship winners.

MEMBER FEATURE – Patricia Rose
Patricia Ann Rose was born in Newark, Ohio to Charles and Zeltha (Lybarger) Rose. She was raised in St. Louisville, Ohio on a 104 acre working farm. Pat graduated from Utica High School in 1968 and later went to Park College majoring in Social Psychology. 

She enlisted in the US Navy in 1970.  She took boot camp at Bainbridge, MD and then training at the Defense Information School at Ft. Benjamin Harrison, IN where she studied Journalism and photography. Pat was then stationed at Whiting Field Naval Air Station, Milton, FL where she worked on the base newspaper, setting type, interviewing, and photographing military events.
Along the way she married a career Army NCO and had two sons. She left her own military service and joined her husbands.
Travel, as in most military families, was a large part of her and her family’s lives.  They were stationed at Ft. Meade, MD three times; Schofield Barracks, Oahu, HI; Denver, CO and Ft. Ord, CA. After their divorce she came back to her home town of Newark but continued traveling and has been in most of the U.S. states and several countries. 

She joined Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 55 Newark, in 2014 and took the position of Public Relations Coordinator and was also on the Board of Directors. Pat’s main objective has been to publish a by- monthly chapter newsletter, maintaining the website and Facebook page. Ms. Rose is also a member of Granville American Legion Post 398 where she maintains their Facebook page as well.
Pat had the honor of flying with the first all-female Honor Flight Columbus to Washington D.C Sept. 2016. She was also privileged in 2016 to be one of the first female veterans to be nominated as Licking County Veteran of the Year by Chapter 55.
However, nothing makes her happier than to be surrounded by family and friends. She works diligently to give back to the community in volunteerism.  Her heart is with the wellbeing of the Veteran and actively works toward the betterment of their lives.
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MEMBER Birthdays

May
Bobby Adkins

Robert Bolton

Gary Evans

Kathleen Harty

David Karnes

Terry Khune

Ivan Kirkpatrick

James Lawrence

Larry Price

Mark Rehl

Ron Rehl

Darryl Roundtree

Joseph Stotski

AVVA – Jera Thomas

June

Charles Armstrong

John Byers

Tim Caldwell

Walter Crowe

Michael Javorina

Howard Kern, Jr.

James Osborn

Richard Price
ANNIVERSARY OF ENROLLMENT IN VVA

May



years

Gary Berry


 30
James Bickly


   8
John Byers


   4
Bud Chase


   2
Charles Javorina

   7
Mike Myers


 18
Richard Price


 14
Clarence Rutter

 
   5
Rudolph Sasko


 22
Robert Sees


   4
James Shover


 32
June



years

Donald Belt


  11
Dave Connor


    2
David Cullison

 
  12
Howard Dunlap


  11
Charles McAuley

  27
Donald McCarty

    3
James Osborn


  10
Theodore Pryor


  27
Patricia Rose


    3
Robert Steen


  10
VETERANS IN THE KNOW- Burn Pits
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U.S. forces at Shindand Airbase in western Afghanistan sent waste to the Afghan burn pit until June of last year, Sopko said, and Afghan forces continued to burn waste in the pit until October.

Among the items burned were batteries, plastic, tires and aerosol cans, Sopko's office said. Those items are prohibited from being burned in open pits under the Pentagon’s 2010 order.

In response to a draft report on Shindand, the U.S. Central Command, or Centcom, said it had directed U.S. forces in Afghanistan to find out why the pit was used. It said U.S. commanders are encouraging Afghans to use incinerators, but have no authority to compel them.

“The Afghans fail to use the incinerators because they do not perceive that the health benefits of using the incinerators are worth the cost of the fuel to run them,’’ Centcom said, according to Sopko’s report.

Centcom denied that prohibited items such as batteries, plastics, tires and aerosol cans were included in U.S.-generated waste, the report said.

A Department of Veterans Affairs allergy specialist told Congress in 2009 that exposure can increase the risk of death from lung cancer or cardiovascular disease.

Alarmed by veterans’ complaints of lung ailments from exposure to burn pits in Iraq, Congress ordered the VA to set up an open registry for such complaints. The VA’s Airborne Hazards and Open Burn Pit Registry went online last month.

Veterans’ groups and their supporters in Congress hope the registry will lead to disability payments for burn-pit victims similar to benefits received by Vietnam veterans for exposure to Agent Orange. It took decades for the Vietnam veterans to begin receiving benefits.

But veterans’ groups have criticized the VA registry, saying it is riddled with software glitches.

About 10,000 veterans have attempted to register but failed, said Daniel Sullivan of the Sgt. Sullivan Center, a nonprofit that advocates research on post-deployment illnesses. But Sullivan said the VA told him 9,500 veterans had registered in the first three weeks.

Adrian Atizado, of the advocacy group Disabled American Veterans, said he was unable to register his health problems from burn-pit exposure because the registry could find no record of his Gulf War service.

The VA media affairs office did not respond to requests for comment.

Veterans of Operation Desert Shield in 1990 and Operation Desert Storm in 1991 are eligible to register, along with those who served after Sept. 11, 2001, in Iraq, Afghanistan and Djibouti, a small country on the Horn of Africa where the U.S. has a military base.  

Veterans’ advocates say exposure to toxic smoke from burn pits can cause respiratory illnesses and long-term health problems, including bronchitis and cancer. They want more government-funded research.
MIDLAND THEATRE PRESENTS
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Midland Theatre

36 N. Park Place, Newark, Ohio 

May 23 7 PM – 9:30 PM

Please join us for the showing of the documentary made by the Licking County Library on the 44 men from Licking County Ohio that died in Vietnam. It is a free event.
FEATURE – Medal of Honor
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VVA Chapter 55 Officers/BOD Elections
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    Swearing in of the new Chapter 55
       Vice President, Mick Dunlap
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2017 “Veteran of the Year” was presented to 
Mick Dunlap
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2017 “Distinguished Service Award” was presented to Don Jones
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2017 “President’s Award” was presented to 
Mike Swan

ATTENTION: THE KIA CEREMONY WILL TAKE PLACE AT VETERAN’S PARK (6TH STREET) THIS YEAR ON MAY 29TH.

Chapter 55 2017 EVENT SCHEDULE

(All events subject to be added and/or changed)

May

· 20 - 22 Findlay Armed Forces Celebration
· 29 Licking County KIA – Veterans Park 6th Street
· 26 - 29 Memorial Day weekend coffee break

June

· 14  Flag Day 

· 24  Dave Gill event proceeds for Honor Flight

July

· 1  Somerset Celebration – parade 11am

· 4  Parade

September

· 2, 3, & 4  Swappers Day, Sportsman’s Club 

· 15 POW/MIA Vigil, Reynoldsburg

· 16 Chapter 55 picnic/party 
November 

· 11     Veteran’s Day

· TBA  Thanksgiving Baskets delivered

December

· TBA  Wreaths Across America

· TBA  Chapter 55 Christmas dinner/Secret Santa 


	


�





85 YEARS AGO in 1932 the modern Purple Heart medal was established on this date, in observance the 200th anniversary of the birth of George Washington. The inspiration for the medal was the Badge of Military Merit, established by General George Washington during the American Revolution to recognize a “…singularly meritorious action…” �The Purple Heart medal is awarded to U.S. service members who have been killed or wounded by enemy action.








Contrary to popular belief, the award is simply titled the “Medal of Honor”. The media often refers to it as the “Congressional Medal of Honor”, probably because the citation states in the name of Congress” or because there is a Congressional Medal of Honor Society.





In 1863, four Army solder’s who were a part of Andrew’s Raiders were hung as spies, eventually being awarded the Medal of Honor for their service in the Civil War. This made them the first recipients to make the ultimate sacrifice.





One in 3,486, Mary Edwards Walker, is the only female recipient of the Medal of Honor for her actions during the Civil War. In 1917, the Army reviewed its Medal of Honor roll and redacted her award, but President Carter restored her medal posthumously 30 years later.





The one and only at one point, the Medal of Honor was the U.S. military’s only award. If you fought valiantly during the Civil War, chances were you got a Medal of Honor. Almost half of all the Medals of Honor ever given were awarded during that conflict. 





Keeping it in the family five sets of brothers and two father-son pairs have been recipients of the Medal of Honor. One of the father-son pairs is former president, Theodore Roosevelt, J., and his son, Theodore Roosevelt III.





MEETING DATE FOR 2017





Meeting is held at: 


VFW on 469 Forry Ave., Newark, OH at 6:30 pm


          (First Monday of the month rule)


** Bold month is exceptions to the rule**





January 2		July 10


February 6		August 7


March 6		September 11


April 3			October 2


May 1			November 6


June 5			December 4














